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	FROM THE COMMANDER
Our Chapter exceeded its membership goal for the last year, and we are close to meeting this year’s goal thanks to the hard work of Sr. Vice Commander Dan Trabke.  Last year our Department held first place in our division for almost every month, but lost in the final count to the Department of Rhode Island.  

Several members of the Chapter attended the Department Convention in Mesquite, our hats are off to Fred Wagar, who was the Convention Chairman, and it truly was a great convention.  Fred was elected to Sr. Vice Commander, and I was elected 1st Jr. Vice Commander.

I had the privilege of representing the Chapter at the 89th Annual National Convention in Atlanta, Georgia.  It was the first convention where I have had the opportunity to do some site seeing, and took advantage of the Coca-cola Tour.  With temperatures in excess 112 degrees, humidity thicker than molasses, over all it was a great convention and President Obama addressed the delegates attending the convention.  Next years convention will be held in New Orleans.

Once again the Chapter held its annual raffle.  A huge thank you to Eric Arentz and his wife Pat for the extremely hard work they put into making this event successful.  With the exception of a few volunteers, Eric and Pat did nearly all of the work on this project.  A huge thank you from the Chapter for your dedication.

Again, I would like to invite all members that we have not seen in a while to come to one of our meetings on the third Monday of each month, except for July and August, at the American Legion located at 730 4th Street, Sparks at 6 PM, and afterwards enjoy some of Frank Greenwood’s great cooking.


	LEGISLATIVE REPORT



	I hope each member of Chapter # 1 has been paying attention to legislation that is important to our disabled veterans.  I am providing some excerpts from the DAV National Legislative Updates in order to keep you informed of actions being taken in Washington , D.C. , which may affect your benefits.
Diane Dahnert, Legislative Chair
**********************************
President Obama signed Public Law 111-163, the Caregivers and Veterans Omnibus Health Services Act on May 5, 2010. This legislation authorizes the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to create an array of supportive services for family caregivers of disabled veterans from all eras of military service, including providing education on how to be a better caregiver in the home, counseling and mental health services, and providing more flexible periods of respite care so that these veterans can avoid long-term institutionalization. The law also provides a monthly financial stipend, CHAMPVA health care and additional benefits to financially burdened family members providing care at home to the most severely wounded and disabled Iraq and Afghanistan veterans.  This comprehensive legislation also expands and improves health care access and services for the nation’s 1.8 million women veterans. 
	The bill also includes provisions that: 

· Expand the VA's authority to provide recruitment and retention incentives so that VA can recruit high-quality health care providers. 
· Increase the oversight of care purchased in the community by mandating financial incentives for providers who maintain high-quality standards. 
· Expand the VA's telemedicine program, and its ability to collaborate with the Indian Health Service and community organizations to provide medical services, including mental health care, in rural communities. 
· Remove barriers to emergency care and care for the catastrophically disabled by: 
· Eliminating copayments for veterans who are catastrophically disabled.
· Enhancing the VA’s ability to reimburse veterans for emergency care received at non-VA facilities in certain circumstances. 

	
	


DAV SAYS "NO!" TO PRIVATIZATION

WASHINGTON – Veterans health care has become a popular target for politicians and pundits alike who say veterans could receive better service in the private sector if hospitals operated by the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) were closed.

"The realities are that the private sector would not want to enroll the typical VA patient, who is often elderly, has multiple disabilities or is chronically ill,” said Wallace Tyson, the National Commander of the 1.2 million-member Disabled American Veterans (DAV).

"Unquestionably, the VA does much better at providing those kinds of veteran-specific services than anyone in the private sector,” Commander Tyson said. “Instead of clamoring to dismantle the VA medical system and expel this nation’s defenders, the wiser policy would be to strengthen this invaluable national resource.

Veterans’ injuries and illnesses are the direct result of their service in this nation’s armed forces. Many simply cannot afford to pay for medical care. For them, the VA is their only health care safety net. Health care in the private, for-profit sector would cost the tax payers substantially more for VA health care, the DAV estimates.

"Moreover, VA health care is clearly the best anywhere and has been so deemed by numerous private entities,” said Commander Tyson, a service-connected disabled veteran.

The VA provides a wide range of specialized care tailored to meet the unique needs of veterans. Spinal cord injury medicine, blind rehabilitation, amputee programs, advanced rehabilitation, prosthetics, post-traumatic stress disorder treatment, mental health services and long-term care are at the very heart of the VA health care system.

 “Let us protect and improve the veterans health care system,” Commander Tyson said. “This country could not afford to lose the hospitals and scores of clinics, nursing homes and other facilities that care for America’s proud veterans. In purely material terms, we can ill afford the lose the more than 200,000 dedicated health care professionals and support staff providing high-quality care and contributing to the economic stability of communities across the country.”

 The 1.2 million-member Disabled American Veterans, a non-profit organization founded in 1920 and chartered by the U.S. Congress in 1932, represents this nation’s disabled veterans. It is dedicated to a single purpose: building better lives for our nation’s disabled veterans and their families. For more information, visit the organization online at dav.org or facebook.com/TheDAV.

*********************************************************************************

RAFFLE WINNER!
DAV Chapter # 1 held their annual quad raffle on August 21, 2010.  Monies raised from this event go towards purchasing vans to transport veterans to the VA Medical Center, homeless programs, and other programs within the community that assist disabled veterans.
This year’s winner was Chris Pallini of Reno .  Congratulations Chris!  We hope you enjoy your new quad.  Chris and her husband have purchased tickets each year and it finally paid off!

Picture # 1:  From left to right is Pat Arentz, Eric Arentz (event chair), Richard Scheier who sold the winning ticket, Commander John Hansen, Mr. Pallini, and Chris Pallini – winner of the quad.
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Picture # 2:  Richard Scheier, who sold the winning ticket, stands with Chris Pallini, winner of the 2010 quad raffle.
MEMBERSHIP REPORT
By Senior Vice Commander Dan Trabke

At the time of this report, DAV Chapter #1 is only 8 members from reaching its goal of 100%!  Your help is needed to reach this goal by January 1, 2011.  Currently we are at 99.27% of our goal.

We have been challenged by the Department Senior Vice Commander to reach this goal by January 1st, in order to try to reach 103% by June 30, 2011 (the end of the DAV fiscal year).  That’s the percentage it took to be in first place for our division this past year.  Nevada came in at a very close second.  This year, the goal is FIRST PLACE!

DAV needs your help!  Please talk to disabled veterans who are not yet a member of our great organization.  We have less than 10 members to recruit to meet the 100% goal!
Remember, a veteran who pays for full-life membership receives a $40.00 discount. A part-life members receives a $20.00 discount.  Part-life members who pay-off their balance receive a $20.00 discount as well.

Here are the numbers for full-life memberships.  DAV has some of the cheapest life membership dues.  





Age 80 and over
Free





Age 71 - 79

$140 - $40 = $100





Age 61 - 70

$180 - $40 = $140





Age 41 - 60

$230 - $40 = $190





Age 40 and under

$250 - $40 = $210
Remember, if a veteran cannot afford a full-life membership, they can get started for only $20.00, with the Chapter and the Department contributing another $20.00 toward a partial paid life membership!  And those monies are not yearly dues!  All funds go toward full-life membership.

CONGRATULATIONS TO BEN MEIDINGER! 

Ben was nominated for the Jesse Brown Memorial Youth Scholarship award.  During the 2010 DAV National Convention, it was announced that he was a fourth place winner.  As such he received a $5,000 scholarship.  
 The Jesse Brown Memorial Youth Scholarship Program was created to honor outstanding young volunteers who are active participants in the VA Voluntary Service (VAVS) and Local Veterans Assistance Program (LVAP). The scholarships are awarded to deserving young men and women who have generously donated their time and compassion to sick and disabled veterans in their communities. 
 Ben volunteers at the Reno VA Medical Center.  He is also involved in other activities, such as ROTC.  Ben has also earned Eagle Scout with the Boy Scouts.  This just shows how committed he is to the community.  His scholarship is a testament to his dedication to veterans.

Ben’s father, Dave, is currently the chaplain for DAV Chapter # 1.  Again, Congratulations Ben for the well deserved award!

“Home of the Brave” Quilt Project – Nevada
Sept 2010 – Barbara Dowdy-Trabke
 
The “Home of the Brave” Quilt Project is an ongoing project to provide comfort quilts to family members who have lost a loved one in the Iraq or Afghanistan War.  This project has its roots in the Civil War and continues today as a national project.  Only 6 documented original Civil War quilts remain as most of the quilts were worn out or destroyed in the war, or were buried with the soldiers.  
 
Here in Nevada 20 to 30 quilts are currently needed.  Each quilt costs approx. $75.00 to make, depending on how much of the materials we are able to purchase on sale.  
 
DAV members are being given the opportunity to have their name, and pertinent military information, represented on the quilts (as well as other family members and friends who have served in the military).  We are also looking for individuals who would like to sponsor their own blocks, or just support this project.
 
The important thing is that we get these comfort quilts out to the families needing them without the long delay that we now have.   Rest assured that these quilts are made with the same love and respect that they were made 150 years ago.
 
DAV Chapter # 1 donated $300.00 to this project.   If you would like to donate to this project, please contact Barbara Dowdy-Trabke at 775-240-4223 or email herbmaster11@netscape.net. 
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CALENDAR 2011
OCTOBER 2010
7th…………………………….. Operation Enduring Freedom Began - 2001

11th…………………………… COLUMBUS DAY OBSERVCED

13h…………………………….. Chapter Executive Board Meeting

13th…………………………… U.S. Navy Established – 1775

18th…………………………… Chapter # 1 Meeting 

20th-27th………………………. VA National Veterans Creative Arts Festival – Riverside, CA

NOVEMBER 2010
2nd ..………………………….. ELECTION DAY – 

10th.…………………………... U.S. Marine Corps Established – 1775

10th…………………………… Chapter Executive Board Meeting 

11th…………………………… VETERAN’S DAY

11th…………………………… Signing of W.W. I Armistice – 1918 

15th…………………………… Chapter # 1 Meeting – Thanksgiving Dinner

25th…………………………… THANKSGIVING DAY

DECEMBER 2008
15th…………………………… Chapter Executive Board Meeting

20th…………………………… Chapter # 1 Meeting – Christmas Dinner

15th…………………………… Bill of Rights Day

25th…………………………… “MERRY CHRISTMAS” 

31st…………………………… Official End of WWII – 1946
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